
Martin, Carrie 

From: Lajevardi, Tara [mailto:tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca] 

Sent: Monday, May 11, 2015 11:39 AM 

To: Regional Clerk 

Cc: Molinari, Mike 

Subject: Mount Albert Rd Crossing at Centre St 

[Sent on behalf of Fernando Lamanna, Municipal Clerk] 

Melodie St. Clair  

Re:      Mount Albert Rd Crossing at Centre St 

Please find attached the original e-mail correspondence from M. St. Clair.  

For your information and records, at its regular meeting held on Tuesday May 5, 2015 the Council of the 
Town of East Gwillimbury enacted as follows: 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the correspondence from M. St. Clair, dated April 21, 2015, 
regarding a crosswalk on Mount Albert Road at Centre Street, be received; and 

THAT Council direct the correspondence to be sent to the appropriate Regional staff for 
consideration, in addressing pedestrian safety at the intersection, with a request for a 
response back to Council. 

If you have, any further questions feel free to contact the undersigned. 

Yours truly, 

Fernando Lamanna, B.A., CMO, Dipl. M.M. 
Municipal Clerk 
Corporate Services 

mailto:tlajevardi@eastgwillimbury.ca


From: Melodie St. Clair 
Sent: April-21-15 11:55 AM 
To: Roy-DiClemente, Tara 
Subject: Mount Albert Rd Crossing at Centre St 

Hi Tara, 

"I live on the South side of Mount Albert. We do have a crosswalk to actually cross the 
road, but have only ever had a vehicle stop for me once. The sight lines are really bad, 
the crest of the hill is actually further east so I have to listen for cars rather than seeing 
them, not to mention they're usually doing over 70km, and some of them are dump 
trucks.  

As a pedestrian in the crosswalk, we do have the right of way, I'm wondering how I can 
petition to get crosswalk lights installed? This would at least be visible before cresting 
the hill and may slow down drivers.  

I am aware that there is not a large number of pedestrians that currently cross the road; 
but I'm thinking with some of the older, established houses getting sold, there will be an 
influx of new children. (I'm aware of 3 young couples that have moved onto centre in the 
past 18 months, one of which has since started a family.)" 

Last week I took a few picture of the intersection and the bad sight lines, which I have 
attached to this email. As I was taking the photos, once again, there were no vehicles 
that stopped while I crossed the street. 

mailto:melodie.stclair@gmail.com
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